September 17, 2019

     
The September 17, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams

Trustees absent:  Schultz.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sasha Horner.

Coach Ivan Hernandez addressed the board regarding the Bulldog Soccer Club using Minier Westside Park during the spring of 2020. Hernandez stated the soccer club insurance covers all fields he uses and all grade levels of participants.  He presented the board with the current proof of insurance and the waiver all club participants must sign to play in the league. He stated that the Bulldogs would be responsible for the maintenance and replacement of the sign they purchased should any damage or regular wear and tear occur. The same would apply to any additional signs they chose to purchase for their league at a later date. Hernandez inquired about the use of the park facilities, such as the concession and fields, if any damage was incurred during the leagues use of the facilities. Hernandez stated he would insure that any trash left behind after the use of the fields and facilities would be cleaned up by the Bulldog organization. The Westside Park would be the home field of the Bulldog Soccer League for the 2020 season. A schedule would be issued before the season began. The Bulldog Soccer sign would be placed at the front entrance of the park. His proof of insurance will be issued to the Village Office before the use of the park will begin. 

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Devine to approve the use of Westside Park by Olympia Bulldogs Soccer Team for Season 2020. 
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams
Nays: None.
Hernandez exited the meeting.


Moore addressed the board to state he is there if anyone had any further questions they wished to ask or concerns they would like to address. There was brief discussion regarding time frames and accompanying benefits.
Moore exited the meeting. 

Chief Weseloh addressed the board. One of the police department’s mobile radios is down. This is due to the age of the radio. He will be checking on options for a replacement. One estimate would be around $750.00 plus the cost of installation. 
Board Member Frazier asked about the future of the dispatch system. Frazier suggested to budget for a new system in case of a change. 

Schopp addressed the board. Water samples are complete for the month. He updated the board on the progress being made at the Westside Park. Soccer fields have been leveled, sprayed and seeded. Drywall, overhang and a lot of the plumbing is now complete. He has concerns about mowing while using the batwing or our tractor to mow the ditches at the park. He has access to use Miller’s tractor as a one-time use this fall. He would like thought put into the road name for the Westside Park. He thinks the Imig name would be a good suggestion, as the funds for the park were given to the Village by the Imig family.
Schopp stated that Haning would like to address the issue of pedestrians crossing Stringtown Road. They had discussed adding a four way stop at the intersection of Stringtown and South School Street. This would help with the excess speed on Stringtown and getting people to stop. They would then look into potentially adding a sidewalk on School Street. 

Weseloh stated that a study for change should be looked into. Stop signs are to control the flow of traffic not the speed. We need a more permanent option. He has received complaints about speed at that location and has taken steps to prevent this. He has had the Traffic Cart collect data at the location and has added additional enforcement at the location. 

Schopp stated that flashing lights would be around $6000.00 to cover lights both directions. He states there cannot be a crosswalk without a sidewalk attached. 
Schopp also stated the need for an all-way stop at the Westside Park entrance. 


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve a Four Way Stop at the intersection of Western and Peoria Street.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams
Nays: None.

The motion for a four way stop at Stringtown and School Street will be tabled while the Village looks into additional options.

The motion to approve Resolution #314, authorizing a Request for Pricing and Bid Proposal for Solid Waste Removal and Disposal will be tabled to revise the verbiage used in the Resolution. 

The motion to approve Ordinance #859, Solid Waste Removal and Disposal for The Village Of Minier will be tabled until Resolution #314 has been revised.


A Motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Installation of Olympia Bulldogs Soccer Sign at Westside Park To Be Maintained and Funded By Olympia Bulldogs Soccer.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams

Nays: None.

Horner stated that there should be a Parks Committee Meeting to discuss the Village policies and procedures for the use of the park and a concessions stand. It will take place before the next village board meeting. She updated the board of the Classic County Christmas Event. 

Keneipp shared that he and trustee Frazier attended a meeting with Olympia School about bringing fiber optic internet to the village. This will be made an option in the future when the school updates to the new system. 


A motion to adjourn at 9:15 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams
Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
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